

Member Meeting Minutes

Date: May 20, 2014

Member Attendees: Eric Rabenstein, Dianne Price, Ryan Sanders, David Tharp, Bethany Miller, Suzanne

Schrum, Kathleen Schor, Susan Pilgrim, Jamie Mimna

Guest Attendees: Will Kottcamp, Maura Beaver, Julie Martin

Board Officer Attendees: Carol Leas, Kyle Wagman, Samantha Longworth, Jess Cauller, Colin McConnell

The meeting was called to order at 12 p.m. by Carol.

Refreshments were provided by Suzanne Schrum from Aquamarine Travel. Thanks, Suzanne!

Member Announcements

- -A State Farm office is opening up at Cape Horn Plaza next to Rita's on July 1. Welcome, Julie Martin!
- -Red Lion Community Services is putting together gift bags for local shut ins and is doing a sandwich sale during the Red Lion Community Yard Sale weekend.
- -Meet Red Lion is expanding to three new towns this summer!
- -Suzanne Schrum and Jamie Mimna are working together to try to launch a Wedding Show in Red Lion please contact either if you are interested in participating and helping!
- -Relaxing Note is having an open house with free mini massages on June 14!
- -18 South Youth Center is hosting a Dessert Reception on Wednesday, June 4 between 5:30 & 9:30 p.m.!

Local Government Announcements

-Dianne Price, borough manager, reported the Splash Pad at Fairmount Park would open on June 14 for the Family Fun Day event. The High Street project is moving forward. First Avenue's water main is being replaced. The old post office is being renovated into Black Cap Brewery, a brew pub that should open in September. Street improvements and handicap ramp updates were discussed. The Red Lion Mile project should be built in 2015, connected to York Township in 2015, and connect through Yoe in 2017. -Eric Rabenstine, borough recreation director, announced a chicken barbecue fundraiser at the Bingo Hall this coming Friday to benefit the fireworks and an opportunity for businesses to host a table at Family Fun Day. On June 18, a circus will be set up behind the Public Works office. Fireworks will be on July 3 with a band at Horn Field from 7-9 p.m. July 4 is the Stay at Home Celebration. There are plans for a concert in the park in August and trips for adults during the summer. There will be a nutritional and exercise program, a CPR Course on June 26, summer day camp options, and discount summer attraction tickets. Check out the Red Lion Recreation website for more!

RLABA News Updates

- -RLABA has signed a contract for a new website to launch in the fall.
- -Colin McConnell is RLABA's new treasurer!
- -We switched to Google Voice to save money!
- -RLABA's flower pots will be in the square within the next week!
- -Jamie Mimna will sponsor snacks for June's meeting!
- -Kyle is working to bring in speakers for Low Cost Marketing Tips & Social Media.

The meeting adjourned at 12:45 PM.

Next Member Meeting: Tuesday, June 17 at 11:30 a.m. at Bethany House.

Respectfully Submitted, Jessica Cauller RLABA Secretary